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Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association London Ont.

Chapter (Since May 1979)  
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                              311 Oakland Ave.519-455-2331

                               1200 noon third Monday of each month

President: TOM SONIER 519-453-2065    soniert@rogers.com

Vice Pres: DOUG LEBLANC 519-455-8051  daleblanc@rogers.com

 Secretary: 
Treasurer: NICK DIONNE    519-659-7587  radaru@rogers.com

Editor: Charlie Rath 519-850-0091 rath123@rogers.com

Telephone committee;Nick DIONNE 519-659-7587
Bowling President:Gerry McGrenere 519-472-7756
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Newsletter for Oct.16th2017  next meeting Nov.20th2017
PRESIDENTS REPORT;
PRESIDENT’S REPORT FOR OCTOBER 2017
 

Hi everyone. I hope you are enjoying the great weather we are having in late September and October.

 

Annual Pensioner’s Golf Tournament
Our Annual Pensioner’s Golf Tournament was a huge success again this year. We had 30 golfers attend at East Park Golf Course on a beautiful September day. We hope we can persuade an even bigger crowd next year. The winners were as follows:

Congratulation to the winning team with a score of 5 under 56 Doug Leblanc, Nelson Adkin, Laurie Dutton and Ray Sharpe.

Men’s longest drive winner was Jake Elsing

Women’s longest drive winner was Marg Fletcher

Men’s closest to the pin winner was Doug Leblanc

Thanks for everyone who attended our tournament this year.

 

Windsor Chapter to Visit London Chapter in November
I talked with Al Tape in Windsor and they have decided to visit our chapter in November instead of October this year as it works out better for their numbers.

 

ANNUAL CHRISTMAS DINNER AND DANCE
Our annual Christmas Dinner and Dance will be held upstairs at the Victory Branch Legion on Monday, December 11, 2017. The cost is $25.00 per person. We will have more details in our November Newsletter and also we will have tickets available at our November meeting. 

RESOLUTIONS SENT TO CP RAIL
Below are the resolutions submitted to CP Rail on behalf of National Council of CP Pensioners Associations. (NCCPPA)

National Council of
                 Canadian Pacific Pensioners Associations
751 Tuscany Drive Northwest
Calgary AB T3L 3A4
                                                                       Phone (403) 280-2976    email: sngconsulting@hotmail.com 
  
  
 
October 12, 2017. 

  

John Derry                                                             Jennifer Fox                                                    

Vice President, Human Resources                    Chairperson,          

Canadian Pacific Railway                                     CPR Pension Committee   

7550 Ogdendale Road, S.E.                                 7550 Ogdendale Road S.E.                  

Calgary, AB          T2C 4X9                                     Calgary, AB          T2C 4X9

 

Blain MacIsaac, 

Director, Pension Services, 
Canadian Pacific Railway

7550 Ogdendale Road, S.E     

Calgary, AB          T2C 4X9

 
 Greetings: 

 On behalf of the National Council of CP Pensioner Associations (NCCPPA), I am writing to request a meeting with you to discuss resolutions we passed at our convention, held this past May in Kamloops, B.C., and hosted by our Kamloops association. 

 We would again like to express our profound thanks for the contribution made to us by Canadian Pacific Railway to help with our expenses for this convention. 

 These resolutions represent adjustments delegates to the convention would like to see with respect to various aspects of our Pension and health benefit plans, and are as follows:

 RESOLUTIONS - 2017 NCCPPA CONVENTION, KAMLOOPS, B.C.  
 12.09 Spouse More than 10 years younger than Pensioner. Resolved that article 12.09 of the CP Pension Rules should be reviewed again by the Pension Committee to try and resolve the discrimination contained therein especially in cases where the marriage has been in effect for 20 to 30 years or more and the harsh penalty carried by the surviving spouse.

Indexing - Resolved that indexing be changed from 50% to 75% of CPI up to maximum of 3% based on the first $ 1,500.00.

Ad Hoc – Resolved that it be clarified why Article 15 is still in the Pension Rules, given the indexing provisions. If this article is to remain, resolved that an ADHOC increase be provided for pensioners who have been retired for a minimum of 25 years, have 30 years or more of pensionable service, and have pensions of less than $ 1,500.00 per month. Same benefits apply to spouses that receive spousal allowance.

Blue Cross – Resolved that the Pensioners and Survivors over the age of 80 who have maxed out their $ 15,000.00 Blue Cross coverage under Part 1 be provided with a further $ 10,000.00. Under Part 2; the $ 10,000.00 be increased to $ 15,000.00.

Health Plans - Resolved to jointly explore a Health package to include a Dental, Vision and Hearing Plan.

Pension Plan Rules – Resolved that the NCCPPA President approach the Company (Canadian Pacific Railway) to request a letter of understanding with regards to the Canadian Pacific Railway Pensioner’s Representative and his/her involvement in meetings with the Company. This letter will include the following:

1.  Representative’s expenses and how they will be paid. 

2.  Alternate Representative’s expenses and how they will be paid. 

3.  Attendance by conference call whether mandatory or not.
 

This resolution is being submitted account the Company is trying to force conference call meetings instead of actual personal attendance at the meetings by the committee which include the Canadian Pacific Railway Pensioner’s Representative. They are also balking at the payment of expenses for the Pensioner’s Representative if said Representative attends the committee meetings in person instead of joining by conference call.
    

Pensioners’ website – resolved that, since CP Pensioners have lost the “In Memoriam” print version, the website be updated on a monthly basis, with complete and accurate information.

Recognizing that the CP Pensioners Association have limited bargaining power in items of the requests being fulfilled, we seek advice from Canadian Pacific Railway as to how we may contribute to the wellbeing of the industry.
 

Ideally, we would like to see this meeting occur when our Pensioner Representative, Bob Cameron, is in Calgary for the monthly meeting of the CP Pension Committee. 

In addition to Mr. Cameron and myself, I would also like to invite Lyle Berge, Past President of the NCCPPA.  

I look forward to your reply and thank you for your time.
 

Yours truly,

Surinder S. Rehill. 
President 

cc: Robert Cameron, CP Pensioner Representative
      NCCPPA Executive

 ……………………………………… 

  

PAYMENT OF MONTHLY PENSION AMOUNT LETTER INFORMATION FROM NCCPPA PRESIDENT SURINDER REHILL.
 

Hello All;

 

I hope this email find you in the best of your retirement period. Kindly pass on this information to retirees and all other concerned. 

 

A number of pensioners/survivors have received the letters from CP Rail Pension Services indicating the changes that will be implemented during September 2017 about the payment of monthly pension amount.  Those who as of now haven't received their letter will receive shortly.  In brief CP is outsourcing the monthly pension payments to the retirees to CIBC Mellon company.  Your pension amount will continue to come to your bank account. All your direct deposit banking information and your personal address will be automatically transferred from CP's system to CIBC Mellon.

 

In addition the letter contain the following information:

 

- If you have changed the bank account, inform your bank that your monthly  pension payment will now come from CIBC Mellon company so that it is redirected to the proper account. In this case a VOID cheque or direct deposit information from your bank can be sent to to CP Rail via fax : 403 319 3669 or email to : pension@cpr.ca
 

- Pensioners/survivors  will receive initial pay statement for September payment in the mail from CIBC Mellon. After this,  the future pay statement will only be sent in case there is a change to net payment, banking information or address.

 

- Electronic pay statement is not available at this time from CIBC Mellon.

 

For further information contact CP Pension Services at  1-888-511-7557 between the hours 8am to 1pm MST or email: pension@cpr.ca.

 

Regards.

 

Surinder Rehill.

President

NCCPPA

 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

 

I hope to see everybody at our meeting on October 16, 2017

 

Thanks

Tom Sonier, President

 

 
At our September meeting we had a great turnout of 48 members and guests with 46 joining us for lunch. We also had 2 new members join our Association. Welcome to Mark Couture and Rick Gallant. So far 41 members have paid their yearly dues. Thank you.We also had 3 members pay yearly for their meals. We received $26.00 from the door prize and Bill Mahoney and Mike Denomy were the lucky winners of $25.00 each

On September 18 I deposited $1311.00. Expenses for the month were: Legion for 46 meals $552.00 and Nick Dionne gift certificates for Golf and 1 for Marilyn Waddell -  $115.00. We have $164.00 cash on hand and a bank balance of $5426.78.


Bank balance for Bowling Group 09-30-17 $3431.13
SICK REPORT;

OBITUARIES;
Art Busby (supervisor)passed away Oct 1st,2017

Owen Boyd yardman London passed away Oct.9th2017
BIRTHDAYS FOR Sept.
Stu Cambridge Dan Harper Lloyd Palmer Dave Powell 

Charlie Rath

BOWLING FRIENDS

Mike Dunn Pauline Frise
	BOWLING 


NEWS
 
We were so very sorry to hear of the passing of two long term and dearly loved C.P. bowlers, Charlie Weir and Art Busby.  Although Charlie had not bowled for several years we will not soon forget all he did for the league nor his bright personality and infectious laugh.  May you both rest in peace. 
 

With 6 weeks completed this bowling season, 3 teams (Ted Savauge, Frank Barnes and John Elliott are tied for 1st with 24 points each. Two additional  teams, Ken and Dianne Johnson, are tied at 22 points making it a tight race so far. Ted Savauge also holds the high team triple score with 3607 and John Elliott holds the high team single with 1281. 
 

Individually the top over average scores for the last 4 weeks were: 
 

September 19th - Bill Pow - 295 (+85), Lynda Hyman - 206 (+69), Pauline Frise - 212 (+63), Frank Barnes - 209 (+63) 
 

September 26th - Gary Hackney - 267 (+103), Frank Barnes -246 (+93), George Renno - 199 (+66), Bill Caldwell - 205 (+61) 
 

October 3rd - Ted Savauge - 246 (+95),  Louise Bolton - 289(+94), Joe Bartlett - 203 (+70), Lynda Hyman - 205 (+59) 
 

Oct 10th - Fred Warriner - 258 (+92), Patsy Smith - 228 (+89), John Elliott - 287 (+86), Chris Dotterman - 237 (+57)  
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